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Regards,  Lynette Simons 

Dear Parents, 

Term 3 is coming to an end next week with a casual clothing day and early finish on Friday 27th September.  

Please be reminded that students should wear clothing which is sun smart, ensuring that shoulders are covered 

and appropriate shoes.  Students will still need to wear their school hats at play time.  School finishes at 2pm on 

the last day.   

Next term, our 2025 reception students will participate in three transition days at school.  These transition days 

help the children become familiar with some of the routines of school and 

orientate them to the school grounds and classrooms.  If you have a child who is 

due to start school in term one or term three next year and you are yet to enrol 

them in a school, you need to contact the school to begin the enrolment process.  

Places have already been offered for 2025.   

We start our planning for classes for 2025 next term.  If you know that your child 

will not be continuing their schooling at East Torrens PS next year, please inform the school in writing.  This can 

be done with an email or letter via the front desk.  This doesn’t apply to the year 6 cohort of students who we 

know will be attending high school next year. 

The assigning  of students to their next class is a long and considered process with parents and students notified 

of 2025 class placements in the last week of term 4.  If you have a something that you would like us to consider in 

this process, please put it in writing either via an email or letter addressed to the principal.  Please remember 

that you cannot request a specific teacher or group of friends for your child to be with.  Information must be 

received by the end of week 3, term 4 to be considered.   

During the recent Pupil Free Day, teachers participated in training related to 

developing an understanding of Aboriginal culture and perspectives and ways of 

embedding these in their teaching and learning programs.  By integrating 

Indigenous knowledge and histories into the curriculum, students gain a deeper 

understanding of Aboriginal cultures while fostering respect and reconciliation. 

On the Pupil Free Day, our SSOs participated in training to further develop their 

skills in working with students with additional needs, with some of the SSOs working with a representative from 

Autism SA and others participating in a workshop lead by Zebedy Hallet, our special class and Autism Inclusion 

Teacher. 

Regards, 

Lynette Simons 
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Dear Families, 

 

A big welcome to our new students and their families. 

 Shawn F,   Elisa W,    Elo F, 

 Anabia S,   Shanum H,  Sinai G   

 

I look forward to getting to know you all. 

 

We are delighted to announce that a number of our 

students will be transitioning into mainstream education 

next term.  

 

We have no doubt that they will continue to thrive and 

achieve great success in their learning journey. 

Congratulations to the all students for their achievements 

in learning English. 

 

Kind regards, 

Yiota Chronis 

IELP Senior Leader 

 

Reception (M10)   
Virginia Wong 

Year 2/3 (M7) 
Sarah Foureur 
Rita Martucci 

  Olivia W 

Ethan Q  

Year R/1 (M9)  
Erin Pedler 

Year 3/4 (M6) 
Shah Chowdhury 

George W 

Albert K 

Sanuthi W 

Nolan S 

Joravar 

Yuvraj S 

Arnav P 

Fay S 

Year 3 (M8) 
  Chamila Chandresena 

Year 5 (M6A) 
Ravinder Kaur 

Lucky M 

Caitlin N 

Charlotte T 

Year 6 (M5) 
Rachel Colquhoun 

Kathy Papas 

 

Jiayi J  
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On Friday of week five our SAPSASA athletics squad travelled to Bridgestone 

Athletics Stadium to compete in the Torrens River District athletics carnival.  

East Torrens PS has a long and proud tradition of district athletics competition and 

the 2024 team proved to be worthy members. 

A number of our athletes created new PBs for their events - which was the main 

goal of the carnival.  To perform at your highest when under extreme pressure 

demonstrates very strong character.  Well done to all who participated. 

Four of our squad members received place ribbons, with Dhruv (pictured right), 

from C21, being our sole winner, receiving first place ribbons for both shot-put and 

discus in the 11-year male category.  

Dhruv broke our 11-year male school record with a discus throw of 20.02m and his 

2kg shot-put throw of 9.07m was almost 1.5m farther than the next competitor. 

Liza (pictured bottom right), from C20, also earned a spot on the Torrens River 

District team with a wild-card entry.  Her second place in the 12-year female discus, 

along with other strong performances on the day, was recognised by the district 

officials, and a wild-card place earned. 

Dhruv and Liza will next compete for the Torrens River District athletics team at the 

South Australian Metro carnival in week eight. 

Good luck Dhruv and Liza!! 

With this article being written 

before the State Athletics 

Carnival, held at Mile End 

Stadium, it is with great 

excitement to announce that 

Dhruv threw a new discus PB 

(Personal Best) of 21.66m at the 

event, placing 3rd in the state, 

and earned a bronze medal for 

his efforts. 

The distance also creates a new 

11-year male school record and 

has earned his house team, 

Heath, 500 points. 

Well done Dhruv!! 



Dear Parent/Caregiver, 
 

Many Materials and Service Charges accounts for 2024  
have an outstanding balance.  

If you have not already paid, please make payments as soon as possible. 

Statements for overdue accounts will be emailed this week.  
Preferred option for fees payment is online. Bank details are on the statement.  

  

For any finance related enquiries or assistance, please contact the Business Manager on 83371411  
or email  dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au   
 

Kind regards, 

Kavita Mer 

Business Manager 

School Card is not an automatic process and a new 
application is required every year. 

If you are eligible, please visit  sa.gov.au/education/schoolcard  

to complete the online School Card application as soon as possible. 
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Dear families, 

Students are very excited about their upcoming Children's University graduation 
ceremony on Tuesday the 5th of November  (Week 4 Term 4) and invitations will be 
going out to families where students have achieved the minimum 30 hours. More 
information about the graduation ceremony will be available early next term.  

A quick reminder that students have until the end of term to access activities on the portal as this is the cut 
off date for this year.  They will however, have time to complete any refection sheets given out by me 
about activities they do outside of school time such as sports, dance classes, art classes, OSHC or language 
lessons. These must be completed before students graduate.  

Looking forward to reading all students' reflections and reading about their learning in preparation for the 
graduation next term. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at the school or via email at 
melissa.ciufoli658@schools.sa.edu.au 

Kind regards, 
 

Melissa Ciufoli 

East Torrens Children’s University Coordinator 

mailto:dl.0971.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
https://www.sa.gov.au/topics/education-and-learning/financial-help-scholarships-and-grants/school-card-scheme
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Please note the group is not a primary method of distributing important 

information; this will continue via the Audiri App. 
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If your child is 

leaving ETPS  
at the end of term 

please return all 

library books and 
school property 

before end of term. 

Invoices will be 

sent for 

unreturned 

items. 

Thank you. 




